
From: ROBERT B. CAMPBELL
To: Sonja Cady
Subject: Capitol Land Trust property on Johnson Point
Date: Monday, March 4, 2024 11:49:27 AM

March 4, 2024
Dear Community Planning and Economic Development Department,
I would like to express my support for the planned improvements and activities at
Capitol Land Trust’s Inspiring Kids Preserve (IKP) located at 4849 Johnson Point
Road NE, Olympia, WA  98516.
As a member of the community, I am in favor of that property being used to provide
environmental education for local school children. I believe it is important to give
young people in Thurston County experiences that help them form strong connections
with the natural world in order to keep our region a wonderful place to live for humans
and wildlife alike. It is important for members of the community to have access to
ecologically significant natural spaces. I would also enjoy having access to a
conserved property such as IKP to take walks and enjoy time in nature.
Our family has lived approximately 1 mile north of the property for 30+ years when it
was Harmony Farm and inaccessible to the public. What a GREAT opportunity for
current and future generations to experience this natural environment so close to
urban development. Do not let this chance slip away! 
Thank you for your efforts to help create additional public recreation areas and open
space while also protecting important green spaces in Thurston County for both
people and wildlife.
Kind regards,
Robert Campbell
Laurie Shannon 
and family
5919 Swayne Drive NE 
Olympia, WA 98516 
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